
 

NEN Neighborhood Association  

Sep17, 2019 6:30 pm Location: First Church of the 
Nazarene 

Type of meeting Regular Monthly meeting (2nd Tuesday month) 

Chair Delana Beaton (DB)  

Secretary Leslie Polson (LP)  

Actions None 
 

A g e n d a  

Board Member Roll Call  

Present Excused Absence Absent 

Nick Cantonwine, Ken 
Betterton, Ken Simila, Ken 
Houghton, Delana Beaton, 
Leslie Polson,  Jacqueline 
Schindele, Nancy McDaniel, 
Kelly Thomas  

Alan Scott, Laura Buhl, Joan 
Lloyd, Cindy Kimball, Lynn 
Takata, Jeremy Mills 

 

Introductions & 
Minutes  

Quorum: Board Members 10  
NEN Neighbors: 6 guests 
Guest Speaker: Mike Wolfe: North Salem High School Remodeling Update 
– Back to School and Under Construction  

 Minutes 

Discussion Minutes not ready for approval due to some technical issues.   

 Announcements 
 

Discussion 
OUR Salem Community Forums for priorities  Oct 16 at Pringle Hall and 
Crossler Middle School from 6 pm to 8 pm. En español el 25 de octubre de 6 
p.m. – 8 p.m.  
Vern Miller Award: Delana and Russ Beaton 

 Neighbor Concerns 

Discussion  Capitol Street Safety Concerns. Would like to look at traffic calming 
strategies to reduce speed in this area since it is in a school zone.  Will 
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contact Kevin Hottman to look at options. Nick is involved with Safer 
Crossings and will send contacts at the city of Salem to Delana to be shared. 
Will contact Grant Neighborhood Association about this issue.  

Mike Wolfe – Chief Operation Officer at Salem Keizer School District. Update on North 
construction Project 

Discussion 
 

 Provided presentation given to students. Look for incentives which can be 
obtained from Karma at 971-283-6777 or  503- 399-3038. Has free parking at 
the First Church of the Nazarene so that students do not have to park in the 
neighborhood.  
Neighbors are concerned about volume and difficulty of being able to park in 
front of their homes.  
Will be looking to convert the field across the street from Parrish MS into 
tennis courts and parking. Because they’re moving the tennis courts, on-site 
parking will be increased by 41 spaces, from 295 spaces to 336.  In addition, 
they may be able to put as many as 35 spaces by the new tennis courts. 
Possible obtaining vacant home on D St and convert that into an access area.   
By remodeling the current schools the district is able to address 
overcrowding conditions. Cheaper than building another high school.  
 

 Emergency Preparedness Tuesday September 24 6:30 pm to 8 pm at Salem First Church 
of the Nazarene 
 

Discussion Greg Walsh city of Salem Emergency Manager will present.   

 Committee Reports 
Discussion None  
 Treasurer’s Report  Jeremy Mills 

Discussion Not present  
 

Motion Meeting adjourned 7:32 pm 
 

 

 

 

 


